From: Carole Burton-Fairbrother_

Sent: 25 June 2017 11:.57
To: Planning

Subject: 2017/2391/P

Dear Sir/Madam,

I, and many other local residents, I know, do not want the permission to be granted for the West Hampstead
market to be a daily thing, we are all ready suffering from non stop development along West End Lane, and
all that entails, including horrendous pollution, and a food market is going to turn what is already a full
thoroughfare with constant commuting between the stations into a grinding halt.

This is NOT Camden Market, it's a residential,business and commuting area that is already extremely busy.
Please do not allow an everyday market on top.

Yours
Carole B Fairbrother.



From: Shelagh Brady_

Sent: 25 June 2017 14:54

To: Planning

Subject: Planning application 2017/2391/P for a 7 day a week market

Dear John Diver, | would like to register my strongest possible objection to this planning
application for a seven day market on the ThamesLink Forecourt - it is THE most terrible idea.
West Hampstead is a good balance at the moment and the thought of imposing a seven day
market on us is indefensible and intolerable.

An intensive fulltime commercial operation like this would impact on the amenities and small
businesses in our area, not to mention the loss of a green open space which helps with the impact
of the weekday travellers using our three stations morning and evening.

And then there is our wonderful current Saturday Farmers Market which has really established
itself as an incredible positive and welcome weekly event with personal relationships with many of
the stall holders, which are treasured - what's going to happen to all of them - are they to be just
thrown out the door like unwanted rubbish? The market has finished by 2PM and it is all cleared
away and the space left spotless - that sort of impact is good and proper.

There is further the health and safety aspect to be considered - rubbish and litter, half eaten food
and the inevitable vermin etc. My experience of seven day markets in London is that they are not
pleasant areas - we do not want this for West Hampstead.

Has the space at Swiss Cottage between the theatre and drama school been considered?

Please, please, please do not ruin West Hampstead with a seven day market trading from 7am
and 8pm.

Thank you

shelagh brady



From: Nicole tayior [N

Sent: 26 June 2017 18:59

To: Planning

Cc: davidpcohen@hotmail.co.uk
Subject: 2017/2391/P

Categories: Red Category

Hi John,

| hope this email finds you well?

I'm just writing in reference to the flyer which was left on my car re planning for a 7 day a week market on
the thameslink court.

Whilst i think its a lovely idea and that the market there on a weekend is always great i'm extremely
concerned about the effect it will have on parking for residents in West Hampstead in the CAQ zone.

| live at 12c medley road and my neighbour cc'd lives over my garden wall on Iverson road.

Ive already written several times re the parking situation in the area and how its become almost
impossible to park due to the over population of the area.

While i think the market will do well and is in theory a nice idea i just wanted to check that the owners of
the stalls will not be allowed parking permits during the week.

Parking on Iverson and Medley is a an absolute nightmare on Saturdays due to the market and i dread to
think what will happen if the market stall owners are granted parking 7 days a week.

| look fwd to hearing back from you,

Many thanks, Nicole taylor
12c Medley Road



From: barbara hoffmann |

Sent: 28 June 2017 19:33
To: Planning
Subject: 2017/2391/P

To whom it may concern,

we are strongly objecting to the proposal of the Thameslink forecourt in West Hampstead to be used as a
hot food "to go" market 7 days a week.

West Hampstead has been badly over overdeveloped in the last 5 years with more still under construction.
Camden Council have granted planning permission to massive developments without upgrading the local
infrastructure. This very small area is now a major transport hub where a vast number of commuters
cross every day between Thameslink station, West Hampstead overground station and Westhampstead
Jubilee line station. At peak times there are so many people using the narrow footpaths that they actually
spill out onto the road. I, myself was once pushed out onto the road by commuters coming towards me as
there was not enough space on the footpath. How there hasn't been a serious accident yet is a miracle as |
witness people running out in front of cars every day to cross over to one of the train stations.

The only bit of wide footpath/space is the Thameslink forecourt, which should under no circumstances
be blocked by traders of any kind.

We live in Iverson Road a few meters away from the proposed food Market. Already the Saturday market
causes huge disruption to people living locally with vans taking up residents parking spaces and indeed
parking illegally on the Thameslink forecourt as well.

This should not be taking place during the week at peak times.

Regards,

Barbara Hoffmann
James Conlon

184 Iverson Road
NW6 2HL



